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South West & M5 Branch News

REWARD TIME FOR YOUR SUPPORT TO THE BRANCH

As a reward for your support to the Branch commencing from Issue Nine it has again been decided that anyone making a ‘contribution’ to the Branch will be entered into the ‘Grand Prize Draw’ for a place in the Executive Box. The prize will be travel to and from the game on the Branch Transport and a place in the Executive Box including a buffet meal, two drinks and the match day programme. 
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Reward Entries as follows:

Raffle Prize for Branch Quiz Nights

5 reward entries

Spotlight Questionnaire 


5 reward entries

Full Page Article for Newsletter

5 reward entries

Book of 12 x First Class Stamps

4 reward entries

Book of 12 x Second Class Stamps

3 reward entries

£2.00 entry to Richards Tricky Ten 

2 reward entries

Book of 6 x First Class Stamps

1 reward entry

Book of 6 x Second Class Stamps

1 reward entry

John Thompson Signed Shirt Raffle Tickets
1 reward entry per ticket purchased

Jokes & Postcards & Small Articles & 

Photographs et al for Newsletters

1 reward entry 

The following gained ‘Reward Entries’ since Issue 9: Phil Coker (5), Lisa Grigg (2), Karen Smith (1), Mark Dean (1), Nick Studden (1), Kevin Durrant (1), Bev & Andy (1), Richard Harrison (1) and Nik Houldsworth (1)

JOHN THOMPSON AWAY KIT SPONSORSHIP 2002/2003 SEASON
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I am proud to announce that we, the South West and M5 Branch of the Supporters Club, will again be sponsoring John’s Away Kit for the 2002/2003 season. 

The shirt presentation will take place at the City Ground on a date to be confirmed and I have formally requested that three places are made available for this season’s presentation. Therefore would any branch members who have kindly contributed to the sponsorship and who would like to attend please let the Branch Secretary know as soon as possible?
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Those branch members who have made a pledge to donate towards next season’s sponsorship please could you forward your cheques, made payable to NFSC SW & M5 Branch, to the Branch Secretary by the end of June. The postal address for the Branch Secretary is 25 Charlton Road, Crownhill, Plymouth, Devon. PL6 5EG. 

NEW RAFFLE FOR 2002 – WIN JOHN THOMPSON’S SIGNED AWAY SHIRT!

I have in my possession John Thompson’s signed away shirt (On Page 3 proudly modelled by the Sec’s Son ‘Comedy Tom’) that is being raffle off to Branch Members Only to raise funds for the ‘Branch Coffers’. Tickets are now on sale and are priced at £1.00 each and are available from the Branch Secretary. 

Please note that ticket numbers will only be allocated once the Branch Secretary has received funds for the raffle tickets. Raffle ticket numbers will not be allocated in advance.

It is intended to hold the draw for John’s shirt prior to Christmas and further details will be promulgated in a future issue of the Branch Newsletter.  

BRANCH MEETING & QUIZ NIGHT

Thank you to those Branch Members who attended the last Quiz Night on Tuesday 23 April 2002 and to those who donated prizes for the raffle. The evening raised a grand total of £50.00 for the ‘Branch Coffers’. 

Again I would like to thank Paul Harvey for securing the new venue at the Crownhill Family Centre in Plymouth for our future use and for ‘volunteering’ to be the new Branch Social Secretary as well! Oh and a big ‘thank you’ to his ‘good lady’ who did an excellent job with the raffle ticket sales on the evening. 

IDEA’S FOR THE 2002/2003 SEASON. 
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Always more than happy to receive any new ideas or suggestions for the South West & M5 Branch for the 2002/2003 season. Here are the ones that have currently been put forward and agreed.  

· Continued sponsorship of John Thompson’s Away Kit for the 2002/2003 season. 

· Increase seating capacity for match day travel (if demand if great enough). 
· Arrange branch transport to a pre-season friendly game (Forest v Newcastle 31 July). 

· Quiz/Prize Draw Entry Fee. Pay one cheque for ‘x’ amount of issues (e.g. 5 for a tenner!)

· Metal Branch Badges (on order at time of printing)

STERN JOHN’S SIGNED HOME SHIRT – THE WINNER!
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The winning ticket was kindly drawn by Gareth Williams and ably assisted by two of the branches younger members Slade Stevens (right of Gareth) and Liam Shearn (left of Gareth) on the pitch side prior to the Crewe Alexander game. 

The winning ticket number was #28 and the lucky ticket holder was Branch Member Andy Webber (left holding his prize!)  

Thank you to all those branch members who purchased raffle tickets. The ‘Grand Total’ for the ‘Branch Coffers’ was a wonderful £303.00.
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Also a big thank you to the lovely Kay Wilson of the Nottingham Forest Public Relations Department for kindly arranging for Gareth to conduct the draw.  

RICHARDS TRICKY TWELVE

‘Richard Tricky Twelve’ will be back with us again in Issue 11. The winner from Issue 9 (draw made slightly earlier than published) was Lisa Grigg. Answers will be published in Issue 11. 

Entrance fee per quiz is £2.00 (cheques made payable to NFSC SW & M5 Branch) or a book of 12 x First Class Stamps. Remember every entry will be put into the prize draw (and also the Grand Prize Draw) so you have a good chance of winning (twice!) even if you don’t know all the answers! 

It is now possible to make ‘block entries’ for future quizzes (as requested by various Branch Members) 
TRANSPORT & TICKET ARRANGEMENTS FOR THE 2002/2003 SEASON

Prices for the transport to games for the 2002/2003 season will start at £17.50 for a return trip.  

Initially the transport will be the normal 12 seat Ford Transit Mini Bus that we have been using throughout last season. 

If however the demand for seats increases for certain games then I shall look at hiring a LDV Convoy 17 seat mini bus or equivalent. Prices for this transport will again be from £17.50 return and individuals traveling on this transport will be informed of the total cost well in advance of hiring the vehicle. 

Can I again ask for volunteer drivers especially from the Plymouth area to offer your services more for the 2002/2003 season?  

Payment for the transport (and tickets if ordered) must be with the Branch Secretary 21 DAYS IN ADVANCE (Cheque made payable to NFSC SW & M5 Branch) and this date will be promulgated in the ‘Dates for your Diary’ section of each newsletter unless agreed by prior arrangement. Cash payment on the transport will NOT be accepted. 

Also don’t forget if you intend using the Branch Transport at all throughout the 2002/2003 season then you must forward an ‘insurance cheque’ before travelling. Further details can be found on the ‘Transport  Information Sheet’ which is included with this newsletter. If you have any further questions then please contact the Branch Secretary on 01752 219472 or 07973 629717. 

MATCH TICKETS

Hopefully the discounted Home Match Tickets will be available again for the 2002/2003 season. If they are they will only be available through the Branch Secretary for the games that transport has been organised for.

Remember for all other games tickets must be individually purchased through the Nottingham Forest Ticket Booking Line on 0115 982 4499.  

NOTTINGHAM FOREST V NEWCASTLE UNITED

Wednesday 31 July 2002 kick off 7:45pm. Transport for this game has been booked and confirmed. 
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Travel arrangements are as follows:

1000
Depart Plymouth

1045  
Arrive Exeter Services

1115
Arrive J27 M5 Services (Tiverton)

1130   
Arrive Taunton Deane

1140
Arrive J25 M5

1220
Arrive Gordano Services

1530
Arrive City Ground 

2230
Depart City Ground

[image: image3.png]


 5
Early arrival planned at the City Ground to allow for Branch Members to enjoy the day, visit the Club Shop and avoid the rush hour. Departure time again to allow for traffic to disperse and to have a ‘bite to eat’ prior to the journey back. 

PLYMOUTH ARGYLE V NOTTINGHAM FOREST

Forest travel to the West Country to play Plymouth Argyle at Home Park on Saturday 3rd of August 2002 with a kick off time of 2:00pm as part of their pre season friendly games. 

I am presently in discussions with the club to arrange some sort of ‘Branch Function’ should time allow whilst the team are visiting Plymouth. If this is feasible and I have any details ‘set in concrete’ then I shall forward a ‘Branch Memo’ out to all Branch Members.   

EXECUTIVE BOX 2002/2003

As per the last two seasons we will be allocated the Supporters Club Executive Box for a game during the 2002/2003 campaign. The funds generated from the sale of the Supporters Club Executive Box will be put back into the ‘Branch Funds’. 

Places for the Executive Box are limited to seven members and a dress code is in operation. The cost of the Executive Box for the day will be £50.00 per person, which includes transport to and from the game on the branch transport, a buffet lunch, match day programme and two drinks. If you intend making your own way to the ground then the cost will be £40.00.

Anyone who would like to register their interest please let the Branch Secretary have your name in due course. Please note that registering your interest at this early stage does not commit you in any way. 

NEWS FROM BRANCH MEMBERS

Congratulations are in order to John Parke who has recently announced that he will be getting married early in 2003. It is fully recommended that you wait until the fixture list is published John prior to booking the venue as you wouldn’t want to miss either D**by or LIEcester that weekend now would you!

Phil Coker recently participated in Football Aid, the national football charity, at the City Ground. Last season Football Aid raised nearly £250,000 for diabetes and football-related charities in its inaugural season by allowing 1,200 fans to pull on their heroes’ strips and play at some of the countries top grounds. 

Phil has kindly taken the time to write an article of his experiences, which I shall publish in Issue 11 of the Newsletter. Hopefully [image: image12.jpg]


by that time we shall have some ‘photographs’ of Phil in action at the City Ground (subtle hint there Phil – Ed). (5 x Reward Entries). 

Jason Addy & Yvonne Parish have written in to say that they will both be departing for the Far East on Tuesday 4 June for 10 days, will take in two games whilst there and have promised a couple of match reports backed up with photographs! Jason has had the ‘Three Lions’ tattoo on his left calf in preparation for the visit and Yvonne has gone ‘St George Cross’ crazy (Jason’s words not mine – Ed) as we will see in the photographs! Looking forward to publishing their ‘exploits’ in a future edition of the Branch Newsletter. 

Karen Smith sent in a postcard to all the from the Kennedy Space Centre in Florida from her holiday in April. I shall scan it and publish it in Issue 11 (1 x Reward Entry). 

And finally to close the ‘Branch News Section’ a couple of jokes from Nik Houldsworth. 

‘There have been various complaints regarding the building work which has recently been carried out at Pride Park, apparently they’ve put the seats in facing the pitch!’ 

‘Trading Standards are involved in an ongoing dispute with D**by’s board of directors. The spokes person for Trading Standards says “It’s all very well calling your area of grass a park but where the bloody hell does ‘Pride’ come into playing here!”’ 
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Warning: There is more like this from Nik! (1 x Reward Entry) 
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